-	
Dear	
Dear	

The National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) invites you to participate in a public meeting to be held at the Sheraton Cincinnati Airport Hotel (on the grounds of the Greater Cincinnati/Northern Kentucky International Airport), Hebron, Kentucky on April 30, 2008 to discuss a planned national safety and health survey of healthcare workers and a planned national survey of healthcare employers' health and safety practices. The purpose of this meeting will be to obtain stakeholder input on the content and conduct of these surveys. NIOSH has identified you as a key participant whose knowledge and expertise will help ensure that the surveys will address data needs for the healthcare industry.

The worker survey will collect information describing hazards, exposures, safety and health practices, and use of exposure controls for these same chemical agents. The management survey will collect information describing facility-based health and safety resources, safety and health management programs, policies and practices. The primary focus of the surveys will be on antineoplastic agents, chemical sterilants, high level disinfectants, surgical smoke, anesthetic gases, aerosolized medications and cleaning and disinfection agents. Special emphasis will be placed during general and breakout sessions on discussion of the following:

- (1) Content of the survey
- (2) Appropriate methods for conducting such a survey

These surveys are expected to yield important information on health and safety practices from worker and management perspectives that will be provided to healthcare stakeholders. In addition, the surveys will assist the healthcare industry and the research community in formulating strategies for health and safety interventions and future research.

NIOSH is organizing this public meeting to give interested stakeholders the opportunity to comment on the content and operational aspects of the survey. The meeting will be held on April 30, 2008 at the Sheraton Cincinnati Airport Hotel, 2826 Terminal Drive, Hebron, Kentucky 41048. Please RSVP to Kim Collins at (513)-841-4211 or kycollins@cdc.gov by April 15, 2008 to let her know whether or not you plan to attend.

A block of sleeping rooms is being held until 5:00 PM EDT April 8, 2008 for this meeting. Sleeping rooms will be available at the Sheraton for \$95.00 per night (prevailing government rate) plus tax. Room reservations may be made directly with the hotel by calling (888) 627-8418. In order to receive the special room rate, you will need to indicate that you will be attending the *NIOSH meeting*. Complimentary shuttle service to and from the hotel and the terminals is available. Complimentary parking at the hotel is also available.

We look forward to your participation in the meeting. If you have any questions, please contact Kim Collins at (513) 841-4211 or kycollins@cdc.gov. You may also contact the NIOSH Project Manager, Jim Boiano, at (513) 841-4246 or jboiano@cdc.gov.

Sincerely,

Jim M. Boiano, MS, CIH Project Manager Surveillance Branch Division of Surveillance, Hazard Evaluations, and Field Studies

Darryl Alexander Health and Safety Director American Federation of Teachers Barbara Braun, PhD Director of the Center for Health Services Research Joint Commission

Georges C. Benjamin, MD, FACP, FACEP Executive Director American Public Health Association

Diane Brown Manager, Health and Safety American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees

Jeffery M. Beutler, CRNA, MS Executive Director American Association of Nurse Anesthetists

> Nancy Chobin, RN, CSPDM Executive Director Certification Board for Sterile Processing and Distribution, Inc.

Jen Blake, CDA, EFDA, FADAA Director of Education & Professional Relations American Dental Assistants Association

> Camille A. Cordak Director of Public Affairs & Development American Association of Occupational Health Nurses, Inc.

Bill Borwegen, MPH (American Industrial Hygiene Association) Occupational Health and Safety Director Service Employees International Union

> Sandra Covington, CPhT, BS (American Association of Pharmacy Technicians) Clinical Coordinator/Instructor

Richard Branson, MSc, RRT (American Association for Respiratory Care) Associate Professor of Surgery

> Ronald M. Davis, MD President American Medical Association

Joseph Fowler Executive Director Laborers' International Union of North America (LIUNA) Val J. Halamandaris President National Association for Home Care & Hospice

Janet Frain, RN, CIC, CPHQ, CPHRM President Association for Professionals in Infection Control & Epidemiology Sandra Harding Director, Federal Affairs American Academy of Physician Assistants

Kevin B. Frey, CST, MA Director of Continuing Education Association of Surgical Technologists Suzette Harper Project Development Specialist National Association of Pediatric Nurse Practitioners

Cynthia M. Friis, MEd, BSN, RN, BC Director, Education and Practice Society of Gastroenterology Nurses and Associates, Inc. Richard Harris, PhD Director of Research American Society of Radiologic Technologists

Mary Jo Goolsby Director of Research and Education American Academy of Nurse Practitioners Ruth E. Helein Executive Director National Surgical Assistant Association

Mary Ann Gruden, RN, CRNP, MSN, COHN-S/CM NP-C Research Committee Chair Association of Occupational Health Professionals Robert Higham, MPAS, PA-C President Society of Dermatology Physicians Assistants

Mike Hodgson, MD Director, Occupational Safety and Health Program Department of Veteran Affairs

David LeGrande Health and Safety Director Communication Workers of America

Nancy Hughes, MS, RN Director, Center for Occupational and Environmental Health American Nurses Association Natalie Lind Education Director International Association of Healthcare Central Service Materiel Management

Mike Johnston, CPhT Chairman & CEO National Pharmacy Technician Association Gail A. Mallory, PhD, RN Director of Research Oncology Nursing Society

Jonathan D. Katz, MD (American Society of Anesthesiologists) Medical Anesthesiology Associates Sara Markle-Elder Research Specialist United American Nurses

Heather Keesing Program Manager National Association of Pediatric Nurse Practitioners Azita Mashayekhi, MHS Health and Safety Manager International Brotherhood of Teamsters Safety and Health Department

Kevin Landkrohn Senior Industrial Hygienist U.S. Department of Labor/OSHA

Tim McClain Director United Auto Workers International Union Education and Health & Safety Department

Robert K. McLellan, MD, MPH, FACOEM President American College of Occupational and Environmental Medicine Cory Suzan Petty Senior Public Information Assistant American College of Surgeons

Louise S. Miller, MA CAE Executive Director Association of Pediatric Hematology/Oncology Nurses Cynthia Reilly Therapeutics Committee American Society of Health-System Pharmacists

Sandra Mott, PhD, RN-BC, CPN President Society of Pediatric Nurses Helen Ristic American Dental Association

Jacqueline Nowell
Health and Safety Director
United Food and Commercial Workers Union

Bruce E. Rodman, MBA Chair, Home Infusion EDI Coalition The National Home Infusion Association

Mary J. Ogg, RN, MSN, CNOR Perioperative Nursing Specialist Center for Nursing Practice Association of Perioperative Registered Nurses Millie Rodriguez Health and Safety Department American Federation of Government Employees Health and Safety Department

Bobby Osburn Certification Board for Sterile Processing and Distribution, Inc. Deborah Ruddy Research Director American Pharmacists Association

Roslyne Schulman Senior Associate Director Policy Development American Hospital Association

Paul M. Schyre, MD Senior Vice President Joint Commission

Carol K. Sieck, RN, MSN Senior Manager, Guidelines Development and Research American Academy of Dermatology Association

McKenzie Smith, MPH, MEd Director, Education & Research American Dental Hygentists Association

Heather Spiess American Academy of Anesthesiologist Assistants

Robyn I. Stone, DrPH Senior Vice President of Research American Association of Homes and Services for the Aging Michael W. Thompson, CSP President The American Society of Safety Engineers

Susan Tofte, MS, RN, FNP-C President Dermatology Nurses Association

Kathleen Walther, RN, BSN, CRNI Education Manager Infusion Nurses Society

Linda Wilson Research Committee American Society of PeriAnethesia Nurses

Michael Wright Director, Health and Safety United Steelworkers Health and Safety

Janice Zalen Senior Director of Special Programs American Health Care Association